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During an overdue walk recently a number of Leeds City Council statutory notices came to
my attention affixed to various posts, concerning proposals by Network Rail to close either
permanently or temporarily (the latter in connection with upcoming and long promised
electrification) several long established foot crossings on the East Leeds mainline between
Crossgates and Micklefield. My concerns relate principally to two crossings, -at Crawshaw
Woods (footpath 124) and White House Farm (footpath 125), but also peripherally to
those east of Garforth at Becks Farm (Meakins’) and Peckfield Lane.

My first problem was the difficulty in deciphering a series of small scale extract plans, not all
in the same orientation, and accompanying text which confusingly muddled temporary and
permanent proposals together, affixed by Leeds C.C. in the open air to available posts beside
country tracks. T did however notice that these plans would be available for inspection (like
all planning applications) at the local library. So a few days later I visited the library, hoping
to find a set of extract plans, ideally larger scale, and possibly more text explaining the
proposals, especially ones which are temporary and which permanent, and if the latter for
how long, with especial reference to rights of way. How naive of me!

What I was presented with was a whole table covered in thick ring binders full of legal jargon
(which even [ as a long retired planning officer found totally indigestible, least of all in the
limited time available), and no overriding summary for the layman or index to topics such as
rights of way. Hidden among all this were indeed some larger, clearer plans, if one could find
them, but still no clear separation of permanent vs. temporary, Of indication of duration.

I persevered, and after an hour or so I think 1 managed to confirm that neither of the two
crossings west of Garforth are to be closed permanently, but it seems the two {urther east
towards Micklefield are so proposed. If I am correct in that reading, then this nced not be
treated as a formal objection. If I am incorrect, then please do so treat it.

Nevertheless there are some general points which need making. I have already alluded to one,
namely which works are temporary, and for what anticipated period? Network Rail have
form on “temporary” closures in this area and elsewhere, notably the footpath crossing just
east of Barwick Road at Dale Croft, closed “temporarily” some years back, and subsequently
retrospectively closed permanently (to the irritation no doubt of local allotment holders). We
have also lost three other crossings in the same section recently, -halfway along Barrowby
Lane / Nanny Goat Lane (long unusable), under the M1 bridge, and at Thorpe Park (planned
station site), also swallowed up by a new road. The first two admittedly were little used.
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